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Board of Trustees
Minutes

	Date:
	24 January 2008

	Time:
	15.00

	Venue:
	The Loggia, V&A

	Present:
	Paul Ruddock (Chairman)

Professor Sir Christopher Frayling
Jane Gordon Clark
Betty Jackson
	Lisa Jardine
Peter Rogers
Samir Shah

	In attendance:
	Mark Jones, Director, V&A
Ian Blatchford, Deputy Director, V&A
David Anderson, Director of Learning & Interpretation, V&A

Moira Gemmill, Director of Projects & Design, V&A

Jane Lawson, Director of Development, V&A

Beth McKillop, Director of Collections, V&A

Nigel Llewellyn, Co-Curator Baroque Exhibition (for item 1)

Michael Snodin, Co-Curator Baroque Exhibition, V&A (for item 1)

Joanna Norman, Assistant Curator Baroque Exhibition, V&A (for item 1)

Helen Jones, V&A (Secretariat)

John Rider, V&A (Secretariat)

	Apologies:
	Edwin Davies, Tom Dixon, Rick Mather, Timothy Sainsbury, Marjorie Scardino; Damien Whitmore


	1
	Baroque Exhibition (agenda item 2.)

	1.1
	Nigel Llewellyn and Michael Snodin gave a presentation on the exhibition which would be shown at the V&A from April to July 2009.  It would then be shown at the Detroit Institute of Arts, from September 2009 until January 2010, and in Quebec, during the spring and summer of 2010.  There would be some 200 objects in the exhibition, a quarter of which would be from the V&A’s collections.  A substantial programme of music would accompany the exhibition as 2009 marked the 250th anniversary of the death of Handel and the 350th anniversary of the birth of Purcell.

	1.2
	The Board congratulated Michael Snodin and Nigel Llewellyn on the innovative approach of considering the international dimension of the period, and thought that the exhibition would be important.

	
	

	2
	The Exhibition Road Scheme (agenda item 3.)

	2.1
	A paper had been circulated previously.  David Anderson gave the Board a progress report on the scheme, with particular reference to infrastructure.  The Royal Borough of Kensington & Chelsea planned to commence work on the new traffic scheme in mid-2008, and to implement it in 2009, which might affect visit numbers to the V&A.

	2.2
	The Board expressed strong support for improvement to the streetscape and environment.

	
	

	3
	Declaration of Interests (agenda item 1.)

	3.1
	Professor Sir Christopher Frayling mentioned his involvement with the Arts Council and the Conran Foundation.

	
	

	4
	Minutes of the Previous meeting (22 November 2007)(agenda item 4.)

	4.1
	The minutes of the meeting were agreed, subject to one amendment, and signed by the Chairman.

	
	

	5
	Matters arising (agenda item 5.)

	5.1
	None

	
	

	6
	Chairman’s report

	6.1
	The Chairman had nothing to report.

	
	

	7
	Director’s report

	7.1
	The Report had been circulated previously.  In addition, the Director reported as follows:

i. The advertisement seeking applications for the post of Director of the V&A Museum of Childhood, to succeed Diane Lees, would be issued shortly.
ii. The Golden Age of Couture and The Art of Lee Miller exhibitions had closed on 6 January having exceeded their audience targets.
iii. China Now – an extensive festival of Chinese culture in the UK – had been launched.  It had been suggested that a similar festival on Britain should be held in China in 2012 to coincide with the London Olympics.
iv. The V&A continued to contribute to the Shanghai Expo in 2010 including advising on the Expo Museum, an Expo travelling exhibition and the British Pavilion to be designed by Thomas Heatherwick and Casson Mann.
v. The University of Southampton had decided to close the Textile Conservation Centre in late 2009 as it was considered no longer to be core business.  Alternative arrangements were being considered.  The V&A was considering how its own conservation needs would be met in future.

	
	

	8
	Reports from Committees & V&A Enterprises Ltd

	8.1
	Audit – a paper had been circulated previously. In addition:

i. The internal auditors would be undertaking a review of VAE’s financial systems.
ii. The Committee would consider a full report on Not-in-place objects later in 2008.

	8.2
	Buildings Strategy:

i. Delays in the building work on the Sackler Centre meant that it would not be handed over to the Museum before Easter 2008.
ii. Some quality issues had delayed work on the Jewellery Gallery.
iii. Good progress was being made on the Asian Sculpture Gallery.
iv. The V&A Property Services department would be restructured following the departure of its Director in late 2007.

	8.3
	Collections – a paper had been circulated previously. In addition:

i. The Committee had been delighted at the acquisition by the V&A of the Jagger Scandal relief.
ii. The Board endorsed the Committee’s approval to lend objects for exhibiton as described in the paper.

iii. A touring exhibition – Masterpieces of Ceramics from the Victoria and Albert Museum – which opened in Seoul in March 2008, could also be shown in Damascus.  The Board acknowledged the element of potentially increased risk in sending objects to Syria but agreed that the advantages outweighed the risk.  However, the situation would be monitored.

	8.4
	Development – a Report had been circulated previously. In addition:

i. Medieval & Renaissance Galleries –

a. the Monument Trust had made a generous pledge towards the project;
b. a response was awaited from the Garfield Weston Foundation to an approach for funding;
c. fundraising was going very well and the Development Department was congratulated.
ii. Friends of the V&A –

a. 2,500 new members had joined during The Golden Age of Couture exhibition;
b. a new strategy for the Friends would be considered in 2008;

c. Lady Marina Vaizey had taken over as Chairman.

	8.5
	Finance – a paper had been circulated previously. In addition:

i. A modest surplus was forecast for the first seven months of the financial year.
ii. A list of the top 10 outstanding debts would be considered at the next meeting.
iii. The Committee discussed outstanding funding for the Sacred Silver and Stained Glass Galleries.

	8.6
	Museum of Childhood – a paper had been circulated previously. In addition:

i. Now was a good time to be recruiting a successor to Diane Lees as Director of the Museum, given the Museum’s current strong position.
ii. The Committee had accepted a Governance Review which proposed fixed terms for membership of the Committee.

	8.7
	V&A Enterprises – a paper had been circulated previously. In addition:

i. An annual profit of £1.84m, against a budget of £1.77m, was forecast. 
ii. The turn over in the exhibition shop during The Golden Age of Couture had been £1.4m.
iii. The Couture catalogue had been very successful while the publishing back list had not performed well.
iv. The Board had been given a presentation on brand development which had received a mixed reception.

	
	

	9
	Any other business

	9.1
	Next meeting: Thursday 13 March 2008.

	
	


John Rider
 March 2008
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